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My name is Damon Motz-Storey, and I live in Portland's Centennial Neighborhood in 

Oregon House District 48. I strongly oppose HB 2851 and urge lawmakers to reject it 

wholly. Expanding the terms under which Oregon can criminalize people with the 

label of terrorism is dangerous in the era of Trumpism. The Trump Administration has 

shown horrifying willingness to persecute political enemies under accusations of 

domestic terrorism. Oregon must not make it any easier for this federal government 

to target and abduct Oregonians as they did before in 2020 during Black Lives Matter 

protests in Portland. We do not need HB 2851. Please stand up to Trump and 

Trumpism by rejecting this ill-advised policy. 


